SOROPTIMIST MEETING NOVEMBER 1, 2018

Sue Mac opened the meeting at 12:00 with the pledge of allegiance. There were 17 members in attendance.

Patrice gave a report on her mother Constance and a birthday card was passed around. Hopefully Constance can attend next week's meeting.

Saundra gave a report on the health of Mary Lou. She is still in Discovery recovering from a stroke and loves having company.

Correspondence: Thank you from Robert Thomas who was our speaker last month. Thank you from Casting for Recovery. SAFE is having 6 volunteer workshops. Call if you would like to attend.

Treasurer report: \$28,157 in checking, total set asides \$14,902.66 leaving a balance of \$13,254.66.

Sees Candy: We will open November 19^{th.} Signups are on website. Please sign up

Scholarships: Live Your Dream Scholarship deadline is November 15. We have applications at the Bitterroot College and Sue Smith put posters up in numerous locations. An outside person/group wants to provide funding for the Veterans Scholarship and the Greater Valley Foundation will help fund the Violet Richardson award.

Highway Cleanup: it was decided that we would skip the highway cleanup this fall as it is getting too late in the year.

Chocolate event will be on Thursday April 25th at the Bitterroot River Inn, 6 - 9 pm. Please think about who might be willing to be an event sponsor. Also think about potential silent auction items.

Haven House: there will be a basket every meeting for donations. Sue will take it in before Thanksgiving and again before Christmas

Christmas party will be Dec 13th and will be a gift exchange. A \$20 limit on your gift please.

Respectively submitted

Patti Martin

Secretary